
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 
 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington DC, 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Rappahannock County Courthouse project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity 
to receive funding for this project is Rappahannock County, located at 3 Library Road, Washington, 
Virginia, 22747. The funding would be used to construct a new county courthouse to replace the current 
single courtroom courthouse which no longer meets space or security requirements for today’s court 
operations and functions. The new courthouse would be designed and built to adhere to Virginia's 
Courthouse Facility Guidelines and provide for adequate space for offices, meetings, jury assembly and 
deliberation, prisoner holding, secure entry, and circulation needs. 
 
This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 
Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 
 
      Sincerely, 

M 
      Suhas Subramanyam 
      Member of Congress 


